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Respected Members,

By the time the journal would be available the Union Budget, 2025 would be presented in 
Parliament. Next month would be hectic for professionals as we would be Studying, Analyzing, 
Interpreting various impact of Union Budget. We at AIFTP would be diving deep in to the various 
provisions of Union Budget, 2025 and coming up with a special issue on Union Budget in the 
Journal.

You would recollect that I had in my speech in 27th National Convention 2024 at Junagadh had 
said that I shall be coming up with innovative initiatives for the members of AIFTP. Putting words 
in to action, a new committee of Youth Empowerment has been created and the Chairman of the 
committee CA Sanjay Dhariwal has already started interaction with young members, below the age 
of 35 years and on receipt of feedback from young members will be in full action.

Accordingly, I had said that the Federation’s website shall be revamped and an educative and 
informative website would be launched. On 15th January, 2025, a joint meeting of National 
President, Secretary General, Hon. Treasurer and Chairman Website Committee was organized at 
Head Office and a marathon discussion for 3 hours was conducted with web designer to update the 
web site in order to provide for Real Time Updates for Judicial Pronouncements and Notifications/
Circulars on our web site. Tie up for Real Time Update has been finalized and job of revamping web 
site has been assigned to web designer. This revamping shall be available to the members shortly.

A joint virtual meeting with all the Chairmen of respective zones have been arranged to celebrate 
forthcoming Republic day and also to ensure timely finalization of zone accounts this year. NTC 
along with NEC has been planned at Shri Nathdwara (Rajashtan) on 01st & 2nd of February 
where along with Live Budget, analysis of Budget presented would take place along with technical 
discussion on Direct and Indirect Taxes. North Zone has proposed and National President has 
granted approval for a two days RRC at Srinagar (Kashmir) on 22nd & 23rd March, 2025. Many 
other programs are in pipeline which shall be known to the members in due course of time.

I have been from day one soliciting for support of all members of our esteemed organization for 
dispensing the main objects. I once again request for the members support.

I wish a stronger and effective co-ordination of entire family.

Happy Networking.

Samir S. Jani  
National President

mom

President's Communique
Samir S. Jani, Advocate




